
October 2020 
 
This report is for the October Masterlink although it is being written in September, so here is 
what we know at this time. 

Highway 87 from Mesa to Payson. The 7- mile one lane restriction on the northbound side of 
the road sis supposed to be over by now. The restriction was caused by having to replace 
more than that many miles of guard rail that burned during the Bush Fire earlier this year. 
With that restriction gone, there has never been a better time to ride north and visit our 
business partners (like Buffalo Bar & Grill in Payson or Tonto Rim Bar & Grill in Star Valley). 

High Country’s next event will be our annual Chili Cook-off event in October. This is the 
event that raises money to pay for our annual Barbie Hensler Memorial Toy Run which 
allows us to provide Christmas to as many deserving Rim Country children as we can. We 
do not know if the Chili Cook-Off will be held this year but, currently, we are going to try. 
Watch your email and Facebook pages for more information as the event gets closer. 

Remember, you have a permanent invitation to come and see us. If you can, drop by the 
Moose Lodge in Star Valley a little before 10 AM on the 3rd Saturday of the month and join 
us for our monthly Chapter Meeting. We would love to have you join us. 


